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1. The Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions has
considered the report of the Secretary-General (A/C.5/50/25) on the financing of
the United Nations component of the International Civilian Mission to Haiti
(MICIVIH) under the proposed programme budget for 1996-1997. During its
consideration of the report, the Advisory Committee met with representatives of
the Secretary-General, who provided additional information.

2. The General Assembly, in its resolution 47/20 B of 20 April 1993, approved
the joint participation of the United Nations with the Organization of American
States (OAS) in MICIVIH and, in its resolution 49/27 B of 12 July 1995, renewed
the mandate of the joint participation of the United Nations and authorized its
extension until 7 February 1996, the date on which the Haitian President's term
of office expires.

3. The Advisory Committee notes from paragraphs 49 to 51 of the report of the
Secretary-General (A/50/548) on the situation of democracy and human rights in
Haiti that the Secretary-General intends, upon receipt of a request from the
Government of Haiti, to formulate a recommendation to the General Assembly for
an extension of the mandate of MICIVIH beyond 7 February 1996. As indicated in
paragraph 50, the Secretary-General of OAS has already expressed a readiness for
a continued MICIVIH presence in Haiti after 7 February 1996. The Committee
notes that, should the Government of Haiti make such a request for the extension
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of the Mission, the size and composition of its staff would be reassessed in
consultation with the Secretary-General of OAS to reflect the new terms of
reference of the Mission.

4. As indicated in paragraph 5 of the report on the financing of MICIVIH
(A/C.5/50/25), the appropriation required for the biennium 1996-1997 to cover
the cost of the Mission's mandate in 1996 is $2,270,400 until 7 February 1996. 
The requirements relate to salaries and common staff costs for the continuation
of 115 international staff, consisting of 98 staff in the Professional
categories and above (1 D-2, 2 P-5, 47 P-4, 41 P-3, 7 P-2), 10 General Service
staff and 7 Field Service staff (ibid., annex I). The actual deployment of
MICIVIH's mission staff for 1995, as provided to the Committee, is shown in the
annex to the present report. 

5. Salaries and common staff costs of 251 local staff, estimated at $456,800,
will be shared between the United Nations and OAS in accordance with the
Memorandum of Understanding between OAS and the United Nations. As shown in
annex I to the financing report, the provision for salaries and common staff
costs ($1,343,800) includes the United Nations share of $228,400 of salaries and
common staff costs of local staff.

6. With regard to the estimate for United Nations Volunteers (UNV), the
Advisory Committee notes from annex I that provision of $340,200 is proposed for
the continuation of 30 United Nations Volunteers to serve as human rights
observers for the period from 1 January to 7 February 1996. In the view of the
Committee the estimate of $11,340 per Volunteer for 37 days is excessive. The
Committee recalls that, in mid-July, it had been informed that the average cost
per Volunteer per month was $4,325 for MICIVIH and $4,695 for the United Nations
Mission in Haiti (UNMIH), which included the costs of a programme and
administrative support unit (A/50/488, para. 26). Furthermore, the Committee
recalls that administrative support to MICIVIH is currently being provided by
the administrative structure of UNMIH (ibid., para. 24, and A/50/548, para. 48).

7. The Advisory Committee requested information as to the basis for the
calculation of the UNV estimate but received no satisfactory explanation. The
Committee recommends that a revised estimate of $160,025 be approved for 30
United Nations Volunteers for 37 days on the basis of the rate provided to the
Committee in July 1995 of $4,325 per Volunteer per month. The consequential
reduction in the estimate is $180,203.

8. As indicated in annex I, operational costs include provisions of $31,300
for rental and maintenance of premises and $25,000 for miscellaneous service
contracts. The Advisory Committee notes that, in accordance with the terms of
the Memorandum of Understanding with OAS, the United Nations is required to pay
50 per cent of the total cost of rental and maintenance of premises ($62,600).

9. With regard to the total provision for rental and maintenance of vehicles
($63,600), in the view of the Advisory Committee, provision of $32,700 for spare
parts, regular maintenance and repairs of 109 vehicles (89 United Nations-owned
vehicles and 20 OAS vehicles at an estimated cost of $300) is excessive. The
Committee recalls that, with respect to civilian-pattern vehicles in UNMIH, it
had been informed that the monthly cost would amount to $185 per vehicle for
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spare parts and regular maintenance (A/50/488, para. 30). Upon request, the
Committee was provided with revised estimates of $20,165 to cover the costs of
vehicle spare parts, regular maintenance and repairs and an estimate of $14,000
for petrol, oil and lubricants, with a consequential total reduction under
rental/maintenance of vehicles of $27,600.

10. As regards commercial communication charges ($66,400), the Advisory
Committee believes that provision of $40,000, as shown in annex II, to cover
charges for Inmarsat type M portable satellite terminals, at the estimated user
rate of 2.5 hours per day per terminal, may be excessive. The Committee
understands that UNMIH's communication network accommodates the requirements of
MICIVIH and that the Inmarsat portable terminals will be used as emergency
back-up. The Committee recalls that, for instance, in the case of commercial
communication charges for UNMIH, estimates were presented to the Committee for
commercial satellite terminal (Inmarsat type M) at the rate of approximately
5 minutes per day per terminal, at a monthly cost of $9,300 for 15 terminals
(A/50/363, annex V, table 7).

11. Upon inquiry, the Committee was informed that the provisions for user
charges for Inmarsat type M terminals are higher for MICIVIH as compared to
UNMIH because some MICIVIH outstations are not located in the same area as
UNMIH's sector offices. It was indicated that these Inmarsat terminals are
being used by MICIVIH for communication with its headquarters. Moreover, owing
to their remoteness, these outstations have no satellite/terrestrial telephone
system installed at these locations. It was added that, with respect to the
cost of the lease of repeater sites ($23,400), the rate applicable to UNMIH of
approximately $409 per repeater per month is also applicable to MICIVIH owing to
the number of repeater sites currently being rented by both UNMIH and MICIVIH. 
Accordingly, the revised cost of the lease of MICIVIH repeater sites is thus
estimated at approximately $3,700, with a consequential reduction in the
estimate of $19,700.

12. The Advisory Committee recommends that, taking into account the reductions
indicated in paragraphs 7, 9 and 11 above, the General Assembly appropriate the
amount of $2,042,897 under section 3, Peace-keeping operations and special
missions, of the proposed programme budget for 1996-1997. An additional
appropriation of $278,200 would be required under section 32, Staff assessment,
offset by the same amount under income section 1, Income from staff assessment.

/...



A
/
5
0
/
7
/
A
d
d
.
5

E
n
g
l
i
s
h

P
a
g
e
 
4

Annex

INTERNATIONAL CIVILIAN MISSION TO HAITI

Actual deployment of staff for 1995

On board
31 Dec.
1994

Jan.
1995

Feb.
1995

March
1995

April
1995

May
1995

June
1995

July
1995

August
1995

Sept.
1995

Oct.
1995

Nov.
1995

Dec.
1995

Total
comple-
ment
1995

Professionals

USG 0 - - - - - - - - - - - - 0

D-2 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - 1

D-1 0 - - - - - - - - - - - - 0

P-5 1 - - (1) 1 1 - - - - - - 2

P-4 7 (1) 3 2 2 15 11 7 - - - - - 46

P-3 2 14 5 4 17 - - - - - - - - 42

P-2 8 (1) - - - - - - - - - - - 7

Subtotal 19 12 8 5 19 16 12 7 0 0 0 0 0 98

General Service and
others

General Service 2 - 2 3 2 1 - - - - - - - 10

Field Service 2 - - 4 2 (1) - - - - - - - 7

Security Service - - - - - - - - - - - - - 0

Subtotal 4 0 2 7 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 17

Total international 23 12 10 12 23 16 12 7 0 0 0 0 0 115

Local staff 34 - 2 3 63 55 54 40 - - - - - 251

UNVs 0 - - - - 30 - - - - - - - 30

Grand total 57 12 12 15 86 101 66 47 0 0 0 0 0 396

-
-
-
-
-


